
 
Newsletter: Friday 20th December 2024 

 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
It has been uncharacteristically quiet in Pre-school this week… With so many children and adults affected by 
viruses, it has felt quite strange indeed. We have spent much of the week outdoors where possible, avoiding a 
number of activities that we felt could have spread germs and we have cleaned resources after use; we were so 
very sorry to have had to cancel our Song Time session on Thursday – it reminded everyone very much of Covid 
times. Nevertheless, we have enjoyed the time we have spent together and hope very much that our friends are 
now on the mend for plenty of festive fun.  
 
We would like to end the year by saying a huge well done to our wonderful children, who have had a very busy, 
exciting and successful term, and an enormous thank you to our parents/carers for your support and trusting us 
to care for them. The staff and committee wish all of our families a very Merry Christmas and send our best wishes 
for a happy and healthy New Year; we look forward to seeing you all in 2025! 
 
Update 
 
• Reading: There is consistent evidence that the level and quality of parental involvement in learning is linked 

to a child’s communication, language, and literacy capabilities. Parents can support their children in a variety 
of ways, for example by asking questions or by linking the topic of the book to real-life examples: 

o Tip 1: Ask questions about the book. Parents can support their child by asking a range of questions 
about the book they are reading together.  
The ‘five Ws’—who, what, where, when, and why—can provide useful question stems for parents. 
Parents should use a mixture of closed questions (which can be answered with a single word, or a 
small number of words) and open questions (which require a fuller response).  
Children might also be asked to summarise what has happened in the book or story so far, and to 
predict what will happen next.  

o Tip 2: Link reading to the real world. By talking about links between the book and real life, parents 
can make the story more interesting and help children develop their understanding of ideas in the 
book. For example, while reading about Cinderella going to the ball, a parent might discuss the 
similarities between a ball and a birthday party. 

• Wellbeing: There has been much press in recent months about children’s mental health. As part of our drive 
to support this we are going to include something each month in the newsletter about Health and Wellbeing. 
We hope you find this section useful. If there are any topics you would like us to find some helpful tips about, 
please let us know.  From January, we will be following the 10 A Day for Mental Health, to help us to be 
healthy. How many of these can you do each day at home? 
 

 
 

• You may find the following link has some useful information for parents of pre-schoolers with older siblings: 
Understanding why some children find it hard to attend school.  
https://www.devon.gov.uk/education-and-families/schools/attendance-and-inclusion/ebsa/  
Devon County Council are pleased to announce the launch of a new section on their website dedicated to 
helping families dealing with Emotionally Based School Avoidance (EBSA). This initiative is part of Devon 
County Council's effort to support school attendance by providing timely and appropriate assistance. EBSA can 
be challenging for both children and their families. Many parents have shared their struggles in finding the 
right support. This new website aims to simplify this process by offering a better understanding of EBSA and 

https://www.devon.gov.uk/education-and-families/schools/attendance-and-inclusion/ebsa/


providing practical advice. The website includes useful tips for parents on how to support their children at 
home and outlines the support they can expect from schools. It is divided into sections catering to children 
who occasionally miss school, those who frequently miss school, and those who do not attend at all. This 
ensures that parents can find specific guidance tailored to their child's needs. They believe that collaborative 
efforts can significantly enhance the wellbeing and education of all children in Devon. You can visit the website 
using the link and they welcome your feedback.  

• We have updated our Child Protection and Safeguarding Policy, our Intimate Care Policy and our Operation 
Encompass Statement. These can be found at https://stocklandpreschool.co.uk/policies-and-
procedures/safeguarding.  

• Safeguarding Information - Keeping under fives safe online:  

 
 
Reminders 
 
• From 7th January 2025 we will be accepting children from 18 months old; we would be grateful to you 

continuing to share this fantastic news with any parents/carers that you think may be interested in accessing 
this provision. 

• From 7th January 2025 Breakfast Club will be running Monday – Friday, 8.00 – 8.40. 
• Is your child due to start school in September 2025? You can apply for your child’s school place if they were 

born between the 1/9/2020 and the 31/08/2021. Remember to visit www.devon.gov.uk/admissionsonline to 
make your application and for more information.   

• Thank you to all for embracing changes in routine this week, in the New Year we will be continuing with drop 
off and collection taking place at the gate to the Pre-school courtyard space to ensure that we are able to stay 
within ratio within the room/outdoor space. 

• Reminders and adjustments to Key Workers for January 2025 will be emailed to you shortly and you will have 
an opportunity to meet with your child’s Key Worker/s during the week commencing 10th February 2025. 

• We are outside a lot and sometimes we get rather messy at preschool when using resources such as paint 
and water as part of our learning. Please can you ensure that your child/ren have plenty of warm, spare 
clothes in their bags as the weather gets even wetter and muddier, so that we can keep them clean and 
warm!  

• You may be interested in following this link https://www.devon.gov.uk/eycs/devon-family-hubs-monthly-
newsletter-december-2024/ to access the Devon family hubs monthly newsletter for December 2024, which 
is packed full of interesting information including tips and resources for the festive period. 

• Please do remember that I welcome any suggestions that you may have with regards to improving our offer. 
For example, is there anything that you would like to see us doing which currently is not in place? How do the 
hours suit your needs? I am keen to ensure that we support our families with the best provision possible.  
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Snaps 
 

Cleaning Norman and Pearl: 
We made sure their tank was sparkling so that they stay healthy over Christmas! 

 

   
 

 
Timetable  
 
The staff are currently in the process of developing an exciting two year rolling programme to deliver our 
curriculum.  This will be made available on our website in coming weeks. 
Planning for the Spring Term, as well as activities for the week commencing 6th January, will be shared with you 
in due course. 
 
Dates for the Diary  
 
Inset Day: Monday 6th January 2025.  
Pre-school Returns: Tuesday 7th January 2025.  
Parent Consultations: Tuesday 11th February 2025 and Wednesday 12th February 2025. 
February Half Term: 17th February 2025 - 21st February 2025.  
School Cross Country: Wednesday 6th February 2025 (early finish/pick up). 
School Cross Country: Wednesday 19th March 2025 (early finish/pick up). 
 
 

********************************************************************************** 
 

Contact Details 
Stockland Victory Hall, Stockland, Devon EX14 9EF. Phone: 01404 881450 

info@stocklandpreschool.co.uk 
 

Safeguarding 
If you have any safeguarding concerns, please email jemma@stocklandpreschool.co.uk. This inbox is monitored 
daily. Our Designated Safeguarding Lead is Jemma Harvey-Jones and our Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads 
are Kelly Patch and Alice Hutter. Our Child Protection and Safeguarding Policy can be found online at: 
https://stocklandpreschool.co.uk/policies-and-procedures/safeguarding. If you have any concerns about the safety 
of a child you can either talk to our DSL or DDSL or you can phone Devon MASH on 01392 384964. 
 

CORE COMMITTEE 
Christina Leppard - Committee Chair chair@stocklandpreschool.co.uk 

Pippa Salter – Vice Chair, Secretary and Safeguarding vicechair@stocklandpreschool.co.uk 
Emily Foxwell – Treasurer treasurer@stocklandpreschool.co.uk 

 
STAFF 

Jemma Harvey-Jones – Manager, SENDCo and DSL jemma@stocklandpreschool.co.uk 
Sam Steward - Deputy Manager sam.s@stocklandpreschool.co.uk 

Kelly Patch - Deputy Safeguarding Lead  kelly.p@stocklandpreschool.co.uk 
To contact any other members of our team please email the info@stocklandpreschool.co.uk account and your 

queries will be forwarded appropriately. 
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